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Osceola Township Meeting Minutes

July 11, 2018

The regular meeting of the Osceola Township Board was called to order by Supervisor Karpiak on July 11, 2018, at 6:25 p.m. in the Osceola Township meeting room.  Board members present were Steve Karpiak, Judy Odgers Christa Gardner, and Aaron Janke. Absent was Don Wareham.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Motion by Odgers, supported by Janke to accept the minutes of the June meeting. AVIF

Motion by Gardner, supported by Janke to approve the financial reports for the General, Road, Mason Wastewater, OT water funds,  and TC water funds. AVIF  
Motion by Gardner, supported by Janke for payment of the bills: General Fund $36,996.87; OT water $10,418.60; TC water $3739.70 and Mason $175.00.  AVIF

Public Comment:  None at 6:31
A motion was made by Odgers, supported by Karpiak to approve the agenda with the addition under New Business: b. Parts needed for Water Company, c. storm drains, and d. emergency plan.  AVIF

Reports:

a. Assessor: No report. Karpiak spoke with the assessor and the reappraisal is almost completed.   

b. Maintenance: Written report for June.

c. DBVFD: Ron reported that they had zero calls. 4th of July celebrations went well.  The department was paged out on Father’s Day for the flood.  The responders put in many hours from Sunday thru the week.
d. First Responders: Written report. There were 5 calls for the month of May: 4 in Osceola and 1 in Torch Lake.  YTD calls total 37.  On July 32 and 4th the responders assisted 3 individuals, the calls did not go through 911 as the responders were on the scene and no ambulance was needed.
e. TCVFD: Written report. The department held its regular monthly meeting, attended a CC Tournament meeting and put up flags for the 4th of July.  The department responded to the flash floods in Tamarack City on June 17th.  From June 18yh to June 24th they helped with flood cleanup by collecting debris, cleaning basements,  manning the fire stations passing out supplies and food and washing the sidewalks and streets.
f. TC Utility Board: There was not a July meeting.
g. TLSA: Written reports for June 2018.

h. Supervisor reports: Karpiak attended meetings WUPPDR, MTA and TLPAC. 

Karpiak asked the board to approve and sign letters of appreciation to the DB and TC fire departments and the DB 1st Responders for the help during and after the flood.  Motion to approve the letters by Odgers, supported by Gardner.  AVIF

Karpiak sent a letter to  ?? Guzman requesting the TC fire department is paid $500 for a garage fire. There has been no response so the letter was passed on to the township attorney.  Karpiak has also had complaints about the property.  He will check the property and act accordingly.
Karpiak sent a letter to Nate Olson, Tamarack City, about a junk car complaint.  He visited the property twice and has sent a warning letter with a ticket.  Olson has threatened a neighbor and the authorities were called.  

Flood report:  On 6th street, there was so much water that the culver burst up into the right-a-way.  The culver was already an issue before the flood.  In a 2002 document, the government gave up all rights and either the township or the road commission is responsible for it.  

The dump sites for flood material have been cleaned and if anyone continues to dump then the police will be called.

There are still 15 roads not passable in the county.  Many will have temporary fixes.  Six or seven bridges will need to be replaced.  The DEQ discovered that Woodside has a total of 6 streams that will have work done on.
The DEQ and U.P. Environmental Services, Inc. are working on the Woodside Lane.  Karpiak signed for the company to get fill from Superior Sand and Gravel,  the Houghton County Road Commission said to submit the bill to them when the township receives it.

DNR snowmobile will be open from Hancock to Quincy’s this winter.  The Health Department is working with residents on testing their well.

Unfinished Business:

a. Mason sewage: Lakeshore Estates has property that can be used for the grinder pump.  Karpiak and UPEA have sent a letter.  
b. Osceola Township Roads:  Karpiak reported that road work is not expected to start soon.  Tamarack Hill will be done because of the flood damage and maybe FEMA will pick up the cost.
c. Resolution for pavilion rental: The resolution was dropped by consensus of the majority with the understanding that it can be revisited at a later date.
d. Attorney Letter: A letter was submitted from attorney, Nick Daavettila, regarding some issues that were discovered during the ordinance process. After much discussion the board decided that the property owner will be responsible and billed for the water used.  It will be the property owners’ responsibility to collect from the renter.  The change (no grandfather clause) will start when the ordinance is approved by the board.  Meters:  There will be one meter service per building moving forward.  Consensus of the board to move forward with these changes was 3 yay(Karpiak, Janke, Gardner), 1 nay(Odgers).
New Business:

a. Bleachers:  Motion by Janke, supported by Gardner to purchase bleachers for the baseball field.  AVIF
b. OT water supplies:  Motion to approve the purchase of supplies in the amount of $4204.96 for the OT water company by Gardner,  
supported by Janke.  AVIF
c.Storm drains:  Janke suggested Karpiak call and schedule either Tunnel Vision or TLSA to clean the storm drains before winter.  Karpiak will make the calls.
d. Emergency Plan:  Gardner would like to form a committee to be ready for the next time we have a major emergency.  Odgers told her to contact the supervisor from Franklin Township; she also wants to form an area wide committee.  

Janke was upset the way things were handled by Houghton County Emergency Management.  He felt that the  

areas that did not have any way out should have been dealt with first.  He was upset that Dollar Bay, Woodside,

Mason, Tamarack City and Hubbell were locked in by damaged roads and emergency crews would have a difficult time getting to anyone who needed help. 
Motion to adjourn at 7:42 pm by Janke, supported by Gardner.  AVIF

Osceola Township is an Equal Opportunity Provider and Employer

Complaints of discrimination should be sent to USDA, Director, Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C. 20250-9410
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